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Kim Medford, 

DEQ received the Level 3 Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) Risk Assessment for the ENTEK International LLC (Entek) 
facility located in Lebanon, OR on December 14, 2022. Upon review, DEQ met with Entek on January 10, 2023 to 
discuss minor revisions to the Risk Assessment that were required to confirm the results. Entek submitted a revised 
Risk Assessment on January 18, 2023, and DEQ was able to confirm the results of the original submittal. 

DEQ approves the Level 3 Risk Assessment for this facility. The resulting Noncancer Acute Risk of a Hazard Index 
of 2 exceeds the Community Engagement Risk Action Level (RAL) for existing sources; additionally, the 
Residential Excess Cancer Risk exceeds the Source Permit Level. [OAR 340-245-8010 Table 1] This means that 
formal Community Engagement is required under the CAO program and that Source Risk Limits are required in the 
permit to limit risk from Toxic Air Contaminant emissions from this facility. DEQ has determined that a public 
meeting will be convened to satisfy the Community Engagement requirements under OAR 340-245-0120, based on 
the level of interest expressed to DEQ by community members. 

The next step in this process is to submit a completed AQ501 CAO Permit Application Form, along with the 
required fees for the “Level 3 Risk Assessment – not de minimis” for a Title V source of $19,900 and the 
“Community Engagement Meeting Fee – high” of $8,000. [OAR 340-216-8030 Table 3] This form and fees must be 
submitted by no later than March 6, 2023. 

DEQ will be in contact regarding the formal Community Engagement public meeting to work through the details 
and timeline in the coming weeks. If you have any questions, please contact me directly at 971.337.4102, or 
JR.giska@deq.oregon.gov. I look forward to your continued assistance with this process.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
J.R. Giska 
CAO Program Engineer, DEQ 
 

Cc:  Agustin Figueroa, ENTEK International LLC 
Tom Wood, Stoel Rives   
Mike Eisele, DEQ   

 Mike West, DEQ 
Keith Andersen, DEQ  
File 
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